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Committee Meeting Minutes 10th November 2008

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice president

Dave Young

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain



Breda Haughton

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

Welcome to the new Committee year, it is reassuring the team are together again. That being said next year it would be nice to see some new faces from the club putting themselves forward to join us on the committee. From there we can get them involved and eventually taking on some of the key positions. It will be through a structured change, which the club will remain live and vibrant with new ideas coming to the fore.

A great turnout and performance in our first cross country league race of the season. “Team Striders” performed well despite some atrocious weather conditions. The spirit of the club does not get dampened by a bit of rain! Let us hope for an equally good turn out at the end of the month, with some of our more regular scoring runners returning to the team.

Finally I hope the all club members will fully support this year’s charity, “East Anglian Air Ambulance”. We got off to a “Flying” start with over £100 in the first raffle.

Good luck to you all who have races lined up for November.

2. Apologies 

Received from Ron Knight and Phil Abbitt.

3/4.Matters Arising / Previous Minutes

TG to contact Pasque Hospice regarding Santa Run.  Is Striders help still needed?

London Marathon, club guaranteed places.  Three entries received.  To be drawn at December social night

October meetings minutes agreed 

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence Received

Entry form Beds Cross Country Championships – Jan 10th 2009

Three Counties Cross Country – Ampthill race confirmed as 15th Feb 2009.

Beds AAA AGM

John Catlin advised he wishes to stand down as Road Running Committee Chairman, due to pressure of work.  The role comprises of chair of Road Running Committee, producing results of County Championships, certificates for same and co-ordinating referees and timekeepers within the county.  John will continue to organise Cranfield 5ml.

Mark Bradley is working towards Level 2 coaching award.

Receipt from England Athletics for further affiliation fees sent (£90)

6. Treasurer’s Report

Ron Knight not available due to other commitments each Monday evening.  Committee to discuss reserve treasurer in Ron’s absence. 

Cash Forecast report shown

One new member application, welcome to Catherine Heycock.

7. Bill & Karen’s October 08 Running Report

Before we begin this report please can we apologise to anyone who achieved a PB during October and has not been mentioned. Unfortunately a record sheet has gone missing and therefore we do not have this information. If you feel that you are one of those affected, please add your name to November’s list and it will be recorded. Thank you.

Sunday 5th    We had 6 Striders taking part in the Great North run this year .Andy Ward ran his fastest 10k for 6 years in the Southend 10k. Numbers seemed to be down for the Standalone 10k but names could be on the missing sheet! We do know however that Louise Peters was 3rd lady and also ran a PB! Well done Louise.

Sunday 12th   This was an extremely hot day and most unexpected for October.  We had 11 Striders running the Ridgeway 15k with PB runs for John Chapman, Andy Ward, Chris McLaren and Paul Abbott.

Approximately 14 Striders ran the Great Eastern run with 9 PB’s recorded and Chris Lamont was first vet 55.

Four Striders ran the Herts 10k with PB runs from Mary Kelly, Bruce Benson and Linda Thomasson.

Rob Creswell ran the Henley half marathon.

PB’s were recorded by Fiona Edwards and Kristina Hitchcock in the Woburn 10k and Amanda Rankin and Jenny Griffiths ran the Woburn 5k where Amanda ran a PB.

Brian Taber ran the Grove House Hospice 10k. 

Saturday 18th    Jeff Dowsett competed in the Grim Duathlon where he says there was 30k of sand, hill and water but some was on the bike!

Sunday 19th    We had 4 Striders take part in the Ampthill Trophy with PB’s for Stuart Harries and Richard Litchfield. Mark Sains ran the Leicester half marathon and Dave Hall ran the Dartmoor Vale Marathon. Kieran Fitzpatrick knocked 7 minutes off his PB time in the Amsterdam half marathon – well done Kieran!

Saturday 25th    Paul Keech and Graham Busch ran the Beachy Head Marathon where they both agreed that it was “tough”!

Sunday 26th    John Chapman ran the Fenland 10 miles.

Monday 27th   Gerry Taylor ran a PB of 2.59.27 in the Dublin marathon.

Sunday 26th was the start of our league cross country season and what a brilliant turnout! We had 44 Striders running on a tough course in Dunstable. We finished well down in the results but we were missing five of our scoring men’s team so it was not as bad as it looks on paper. We were delighted though to see so many ladies taking part especially as for many it was their first cross country event. We all know that now we have to try and move up the league table. We would like to say well done to Dunstable on a very well organised event. Our thoughts must now turn to Leighton Buzzard on November 23rd where we hope to have our full team back in action. The sheets are out so please put your names down and see if we can once again have a good turnout of Striders!

We have now received confirmation that the Ampthill cross country date is on 15th February so please check that you have this in your diaries.
8. Strider of the Month.

Two October Strider of the month awards go to Vanessa Burt and Richard Litchfield.  Vanessa is given the award due to a good performance in the Great Eastern ½ marathon and Richard, also for the Great Eastern ½ as well as a sub 40 minute 10K, a p.b. at the Ampthill Trophy and also as a scoring male in the Dunstable 3 Co Cross Country.

9. Awards Evening 2009

Date confirmed as 7th February 2009.

Ticket prices at £9.00.  Karen to produce them

Was planned to be held at LRSC, but already booked.  Will now be held at Wardown Leisure Centre, (Bath Road).

Dave Thompson to provide music, not full blown disco.

Award citations by Karen & Bill

Mark Bradley to be contacted regarding photographs of evening.

Trophy selection Tony Green and Chris McLaren

Catering.  Bill to contact Veronica who has done it on previous occasions.

Certificates required for Rosa Trophy.

Special coaches meeting on 1st December to decide on award recipients, committee meeting to be deferred one week to 8th December.

10. A.O.B.
· (CMcL) 2009 Quiz night date agreed as 2nd May 2009 at LRSC.  Dave Thompson informed and LRSC bar booked.

· (DY) Luton Marathon – Request for marshal assistance list on view on club nights.  Target of 50 people has brought a good response so far, but still more help needed.

· (BB) Items brought up at the previous coaches meeting, were there is concern over people running on their own after having started out with a group.  Need to remind runners that we all have a duty of care for each other and no one should run alone, especially in the winter nights.  TG to add to announcements on club nights, with notes put on the web-site and also in Striding magazine.  Part of the reason groups may not stay together is because of varying abilities.  Talk to coaches, who will try to put runners of similar abilities.  Speedwork sessions also help with this as it enables the coaches to judge a runners capability better.

· (HM) Confirmed Club Championship certificate age groups for Vet men as 40.  Copy of badge/club standards to be put in Striding magazine as well as membership fees for 2009.

· (HM)  Maintains log of club assets and trophies.  Unsure of whereabouts of Biathlon Trophy and PC Coach software.  Phil Abbitt??

The next meeting will be held on Monday 8th December 2008 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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